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Hotels have been booked for months. Tickets are going for up to $300 on craigslist. The words "nasty" and "inebriated" have never been strung together so many times.

It's Boise State University and University of Idaho game time - possibly for the last time.

Many community leaders, business owners and law enforcement agencies have been busy preparing for tonight's intrastate showdown for months and are encouraging a positive and safe experience for Vandals and Broncos alike.

Assistant Chief David Duke said the Moscow Police Department has been working on a contingency plan for three months with several other agencies from around the state for this weekend's influx of fans.

The operational period for the plan began at 5 p.m. Thursday. Extra patrols around the UI campus and around various venues, including the Kibbie Dome and Memorial Gym, will take place before and during the game, Duke said.

The department is partnering with Latah County Sheriff's Office deputies and Idaho State Police troopers. Four officers from the Boise Police Department will make the trip north to provide recognizable faces for people traveling from Boise, he said.

Officers from the MPD traveled to Boise last year, Duke said. When students from the visiting university are approached, the corresponding community's officers are notified, he said.

"It's a benchmark event," Duke said. "We know it's a long-standing tradition that draws a big crowd, and we need increased staff for safety."

Steven Hacker, director of the Moscow Chamber of Commerce, has worked with local businesses and said Moscow is ready to put its best foot forward.

"We understand as a business community ... that this is a huge economic win for the state of Idaho, for the university and for Moscow," he said. "With the game being shown on ESPN, Moscow is receiving national exposure. Yes, it is a rivalry, but it's a rivalry that creates positive exposure for the state of Idaho and for us."

Hacker said the chamber has worked hard to inform business owners of the schedule of events for the weekend and has encouraged them to maintain a full, well-trained staff to handle the people flooding the community.

The game is a way to welcome Vandal alumni back to Moscow, he said. The chamber doubles as Moscow's visitor's center and has city maps, dining guides and other information for travelers, Hacker said.

Local business owners and managers have been anticipating a flood of customers this weekend.

Moscow's La Quinta Inn and Suites General Manager Jason Penkacik said the hotel has been booked since this year's football season schedule was released in March.

"We're used to football weekends here," he said. "We're used to being busy and we're prepared to handle it."

Penkacik said university events are a big part of what makes the hotel successful.

"These help our business," he said. "On the hotel side of things, it helps keep us going. Hotels, restaurants, those types of businesses need outside help, and these events are big time for us to help make our budget."

Marc Trivelpiece, owner of the Corner Club, said Thursday morning the bar has started to see alumni trickle in. The sport's bar's now infamous "nasty, inebriated" T-shirts are still available for $20.

He said he isn't sure how many shirts have been sold.

"I stopped counting at 600," he said.

"(The game) is a tremendous benefit to the state, to every town between here and Boise, to every community on Highway 95 and Highway 55," Trivelpiece said. "To take this game away from towns like Riggins, Grangeville and New Meadows is very disappointing." 

BSU President Bob Kustra's comments earlier in the season about the sportsmanship of UI fans and being in favor of ending the rivalry game was upsetting, he said.

"That a state official, which is what Kustra is, can say those kind of comments and want to end something that's been part of our state for 40 years is (unfortunate)," Trivelpiece said.

The Idaho Statesman has reported Kustra is not attending the game, despite invitations from UI President Duane Nellis and Moscow Mayor Nancy Chaney.

The game is at 6 p.m. in the Kibbie Dome and will be televised on ESPN2.
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